ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURER’S ASSOCIATION

Wednesday - June 16, 2010

Russellville, Arkansas

President, Jo West-Taylor, called the meeting to order with opening prayer by Jim Arnold. The Financial Report was dispersed by the Association Treasurer, Becky Gattas. Secretary, Kristi Webb, distributed a copy of the minutes of the previous meeting and they were accepted as submitted.
Jo West explained the nominations process for elections and advised the following nominations.




President:


Judy Beth Hutcherson




Vice President:

Judy Burnett









Becky Gattas








Nelda Speaks




Secretary:


Marlene Hite








Brandi Rolen









Becky Tollison








Kristi Webb




Treasurer:


Debbie Cross








Kim Hunley








Carolyn Morrissett




AAC Rep:


Roger Haney




Legislative Reps: Dist. 1
Judy Burnett








Marlene Hite

  


District 2


Debra Buckner








Kim Hunley




District 3


Deanna Ratcliff




District 4


Tim Stuckey

Nominations were accepted from the floor…none submitted. Ballots were gathered and will be counted with announcement of new officers on Friday.

The membership separated into Congressional Districts and caucus to elect a Legislative representative from their area to the ACTA Board and Legislative Committee. Each District expressed they would like to wait until Friday to announce their representative to allow a little more time to discuss.

A schedule of the 2011 association meetings was announced.  Meetings will be as follows:



February 16th & 17th  

 Little Rock, Ar. 




June 21st & 22nd

 Harrison, Ar. - Seville




October 27th & 28th  

 Eureka Springs – Crescent Hotel

Judy Burnett gave an audit report on the Treasurer’s Association books. Judy stated that Treasurer, Becky Gattas, was doing a great job. Judy found no errors with the books.

There was discussion as to whether a lifetime member can submit scholarship applications if they have a family member that meets the qualifications. This discussion was tabled until the October meeting.

Roger spoke with the association briefly on the new revenue codes that will be put into place by each county, saying that there was a possibility that AAC will input these codes for us. Roger also stated that we needed to have any legislation ideas ready to discuss at the August meeting. The association will need to discuss and vote on legislation that we would like proposed on behalf of our organization in the August meeting.

Eddie Jones was given the floor to speak concerning his retirement. 

Jo West Taylor, presented Eddie with a $1000.00 check to purchase a laptop so that he would be able to keep in touch with County Treasurer’s Association and also as a gift of our appreciation for his service to County Government.
Meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,

Kristi Webb, Secretary

Meeting called to order by President, Jo West-Taylor, on Friday June 18th, at 11:30 a.m. to announce election results. Results are as follows:




President:


Judy Beth Hutcherson




Vice President:

Becky Gattas




Secretary:


Kristi Webb




Treasurer:


Kim Hunley




AAC: Board Rep.

Roger Haney

 


Legislative Rep.





District 1


Judy Burnett




District 2


Debra Buckner




District 3


Deanna Ratcliff




District 4


Tim Stuckey

Association voted to raise the dues from $100.00 to $125.00 for Active Member Treasurer and $25.00 to $35.00 for Association Member-Deputy.

Continuing Ed. Board for 2011 will be as listed:



Nelda Speaks




Brandi Rolen




Cindy Collins




Marion Barnard

Treasurer Updates were handed out.

A motion was made, seconded and approved unanimously to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kristi Webb

